December 14, 2007

Mr. Travis Hausmann Program/Project Manager Capital Metropolitan Transportation Authority 2910 East 5th St. Austin, Texas 78702

Dear Mr. Hausmann:

It is my understanding that the Board of Directors for the Capital Metropolitan Transportation Authority has decided to fund Program 7 – Suburban Communities of the Build Central Texas Program (BCT) for Fiscal Year 2008. Williamson County, specifically Pct. 1 is expected to receive \$139,057. The same amount we received for Fiscal Year 2008. I would like to request that these monies be designated for the cost, construction and engineering of a trail in Rattan Creek and the repaving of Broadmeade as well as repaving of streets in the area. Sidewalks along Burr Ridge Drive and other sidewalks in the area serviced by Capital Metro in Pct. 1 will also be covered with these funds.

Please feel free to contact myself or my executive assistant, Mary Clark if you have questions.

Sincerely,

Lisa Birkman Williamson County Commissioner, Pct. 1